
  2017-18 Winter Youth Basketball 

Jr. Jazz – Commonly Asked Questions 
 
2017-18 Winter Jr. Jazz Coaches Meetings:   

- Thursday, November 16th  
o 6pm – Kindergarten Coed 
o 7pm – 1st Grade Coed 
o 8pm – 2nd Grade Coed 

- Saturday, November 18th  
o 9am – 3rd/4th Grade Boys 
o 10am – 5th – 8th Grade Boys 
o 11am – 3rd – 8th Grade Girls 

- Wednesday, December 20th  
o 7pm - All High School Teams  

Can my child play on two Jr. Jazz teams? 
- Yes, if they are in two different age groups.  For example: Johnny was invited to play on Coach 

Robinson’s 5th Grade Team. Johnny also wants to play with his neighborhood friends in the 6th 
grade division. 

  
What is the discount for Free/Reduced Lunch? 

- Free/Reduced Lunch = Total fee $37 
- Parent must provide proof of Free/Reduced Lunch and it cannot be expired.  

 
I’m volunteering to be Assistant Coach. Do I get the discount?  

- No! Only Head coaches who have completed the coach’s certification and have a voucher get a 
discount and they must register at the front desk and turn in the voucher at time of registration 
to receive the discount.  

 
I’m volunteering to be Head Coach. Here’s my Volunteer Coach’s Packet, I want my discount. 

- No! The Head coach must complete the online Coach’s Certification before the season begins so 
they are qualified to receive a voucher at the end of the season to be used in the future.  

 
Can my daughter play in the boy’s league?   

- Yes. 
 
Can my son play in the girl’s league?  

- No. 
 
I’m coaching two teams can you make sure we don’t have games that conflict? 

- Email all coordinators involved and Angie/Robynn/Mindy and they will do their best to avoid 
conflicts when possible. 

 
My child is in 4th grade and all his friends are in 3rd grade can he play down with the kids in the 
neighborhood?  

- No. It is a County policy we do not allow anyone to play down.  
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My child is in 4th grade and all his friends are in 5th grade can he play up with the kids in the 
neighborhood?  

- Yes. We allow parents to choose to have their kid play up knowing that the kids might be bigger, 
faster and stronger.  

 
The Utah Jazz game has already come and gone and we weren’t able to go. Can we get tickets to a 
different game?  

- No. We pay for all tickets whether they are used or not. We cannot replace tickets for any 
reason.  

 
We never got our Utah Jazz tickets. Can we get them? 

- All tickets will be emailed to the address provided at registration. Please check your email.  
- Email the correct coordinator if there are issues. 

 
When is my kid’s practice time?  

- Coach’s will pick practice time and let the team know by November 21st.   
-  

How often will my child have practice? 

- The rec center will provide one 45-minute practice each week when available for Boys and Girls 
3rd-8th grade. There may be times will the schools will not be available and practice will not be 
rescheduled because we do not have the space available.  

 
When are Games? 

- Games will mostly be on Saturdays for grade 3rd-8th, but could be during the week when needed. 
Times are to be determined. K-2nd grade will play on Saturdays and may play on a weeknight if 
needed. High School will play on Mondays - Fridays.  

 
Late Fee? 
 Yes, there will be a $10 late free after the deadline on October 21th.  
 
I only want 8 players on my team is that possible?  

- Yes. However, to qualify there must be 8 registered by the deadline. If there are not 8 by the 
deadline we will add players to your team and that means you could end of up with 10.  

How do I know how to answer the skill level questions? 

- Please refer to the skill level definitions form. 

When will I find out what team my child is on?  

- Please see the information sheet for details. Coaches will contact all their players by November 
21st. If you don’t hear from your coach by then, please check quickscores for team assignments. 

 
NOTES:  Pretty please be sure to get special requests/play with requests in the notes section when they register. It 
is so important!  Correct Phone #’s and Emails are also very important.  The front desk team does an excellent job 
so please keep up the great work! 


